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You may notice a change in your bite when you first remove the appliance. You may also 
experience tender muscles. Complete the following exercises each morning after you 

remove your appliance: 

PROTRUSION: With your tongue positioned behind your front teeth, your jaw relaxed and 
teeth apart enough that you can slip your tongue between them at the back molars, exhale and 
stick your lower jaw out forward (protrude) for a few seconds and then come back to your 
neutral relaxed position.  Repeat this 10 times.  When that is comfortable to do, you can go 
farther by assisting the stretch.  Put your fingers at the back of your jaw bone behind your 
earlobe above the angle of the mandible.  Protrude your jaw using the power of your own 
muscles, then gently push your jaw farther with your fingers while you continue to stretch 
actively for two seconds.  Return to neutral and repeat 10 times. 
 
RETRUSION: Now go the other way.  With your jaw in the same position as in the protrusion 
stretch and your tongue resting in the floor of your mouth this time, draw your jaw back so it 
looks like you have an overbite.  Hold the stretch for a few seconds, release to your neutral 
starting position and repeat 10 times.  When that is comfortable, assist the stretch by pushing 
your jaw back, actively stretching and pushing simultaneously.  Push with the fingers of both 
hands or try pushing with your chin fitting in the angle of your hand between the thumb and 
index finger.  Open first, then exhale as you assist for two seconds.  Relax and repeat 10 times. 
 
OPENING: This stretch is done two ways.  The first is with the joint opening and closing like a 
hinge.  The second is with joint unhinged and opening wider. Note the cautions. 
 
For the first, position your tongue behind your front teeth.  This will help keep the condyle of the 
mandible seated in the socket so the joint stays closed and acts like a hinge.  Drop your chin 
downward toward your throat to open your mouth.  Check to be sure your jaw is staying in place 
by placing your fingers over the joint.  When open it should be flat.  If it comes unhinged you 
will feel bumps press outward.  Those bumps are the condyles of the mandible.  Once you 
understand where the jaw should be, you can relax  your tongue during the stretch if you wish. 
 
So, open your jaw like a hinge, stretch it as far as you can.  Exhale and hold for a few 
seconds.  Close your jaw to relax the muscles and repeat 10 times.  
 

Once you can do this comfortably, you can assist the stretch by pressing down on your chin with 
the fingers of both hands or the angle between your thumb and hand. Open first, then exhale as 
you assist for two seconds.  Relax and repeat 10 times. 


